
12/17/2021

Ms. Erin Auzins
Principal Legislative Analyst
King County
35030 SE Douglas Street Suite 210
Snoqualmie, WA 98065

Sent Via Electronic Mail

Re: King County--2021-S-3508--Request for Expedited Review / Notice of Intent to Adopt 
Amendment

Dear Ms. Auzins:

Thank you for sending the Washington State Department of Commerce (Commerce) the 
Request for Expedited Review / Notice of Intent to Adopt Amendment as required under RCW 
36.70A.106.  We received your submittal with the following description.

Proposed Ordinance to amend the code to allow for administrative approvals of interim 
use permits, for one year periods up to five years.

We received your submittal on 12/17/2021 and processed it with the Submittal ID 2021-S-3508. 
Please keep this letter as documentation that you have met this procedural requirement.  Your 60
-day notice period ends on 02/15/2022.

You requested expedited review under RCW 36.70A.106(3)(b).  We have forwarded a copy of 
this notice to other state agencies for expedited review and comment.  If one or more state 
agencies indicate that they will be commenting, then Commerce will deny expedited review and 
the standard 60-day review period (from date received) will apply. Commerce will notify you by 
e-mail regarding of approval or denial of your expedited review request.  If approved for 
expedited review, then final adoption may occur no earlier than fifteen calendar days after the 
original date of receipt by Commerce.
 
If you have any questions, please contact Growth Management Services at 
reviewteam@commerce.wa.gov, or call Valerie Smith, (360) 725-3062.
 
Sincerely,

Review Team
Growth Management Services
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